Board Minutes

Date:    December 14, 2012

Place:  Conference Room

Time: PM
Members present: E. Coleman, J. Ryland, P. Law, N. West, K. Fowlkes, B. Harrington, D. Crews, M. Wittbur
            Members absent:  D. Donner, D. Haynes, J. Emery, C. Harris, T. Allmon, K.   

            Heckethorn, K. Winchester

Others present:  D. Gonzales; Library Director, M. Carpenter; Regional Library Director and Marlo Peters, Assistant Regional Library Director
Foundation Board Chairman, B. Harrington, called the meeting to order
.
I. The November 2013 minutes were reviewed.  

A.  A motion made by E. Coleman to accept the minutes as published.
B.  The motion was seconded by J. Ryland
C.  The motion passed

II. Treasurers report: (D. Gonzales)
A.  The program “Quick Books” has not been purchased yet. D. Gonzales will wait until the move.  
B.  The City of Dyersburg has sent their check.
C.  We have been approved for a $10,000 grant the state of TN (LSTA) towards computers.  We will be purchasing for 42 computers
III. D. Gonzales reported: (See attachments)
A. See the handout on the recent activities and recent donations.
B. L. Friedof is planning the weekly story time programs for the year.

C. S. Simpson has turned in a list of approximately 50 adult programs for 2013.

D. The smoking policy has been changed to the “tobacco” policy.  N. West made a motion to accept the proposed tobacco policy as published. (See attachment) P. Law seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

E. Board members are encouraged to look over the “community room policy” so that we can vote on it at the January 2013 board meeting. (See attachment)
F. D. Gonzales met with all Dyersburg Primary School teachers to instruct them on the READS program.  The class went very well.
G. Fines:  D. Gonzales asked to have a “Fine Forgiveness Program” for the Christmas Holidays.  If the patron brings in a canned item for charity, $1.00 will be taken off their fine for their late book/CD/etc.  The board agreed that it was a GREAT idea!
IV. M. Carpenter reported:  (See attachment)
A. We welcomed Marlow Peters, the new Regional Library Assistant.  She has a 20-hour a week position and will be helping M. Carpenter as needed.

B. The “Maintenance of Effort” forms from the Regional Library are moving forward
C. “Firefly” is a new courier service made available for our library through the. Regional Library.
D. Regionally a staff development day for in service training is planned each year.  M. Carpenter has asked to use our new library for the event in March.  Guest speakers could include Tre Hargett’s Assistant on personnel issues and a Mayor’s Panel.  All board members agreed to allow the new library be used to host the event.
E. Other important in service trainings include: January 18th – E-Rate, January 28th – technology and February 12th  - Common Core

F. The READS Circulation numbers were:  Oct. 285 and Nov. 305

V. Moving report – E. Coleman

A. The moving carts (30) have been acquired. (Borrowed)

B. The moving trucks (3) have been acquired. (Borrowed.)

C. Jan. 7 & 8 are the actual moving days

D. The friends of the Library will be contacted to be “helpers”.

E. Two Eagle Scouts will be volunteers to help move.

F. All library board members are encouraged to help on those days.  Wear your glasses!

G. The library will be open for the public on January 14, 2013.  There will be a sign in the entrance area to mark the “Future Donor Wall” until the actual donor wall is complete.
VI. Other business

A.  J. Brayton has offered his services to help set up the genealogy room at the new library. P. Law will contact him and let him know we are very interested in his help.
B.  K. Fowlkes is in contact with Ridley Wills concerning the donation of his historic post card collection.

C.  C. Harris has resigned her position on the McIver’s Grant Public Library.  She has been a remarkable member of the board and will be remembered with fondness. She will continue her position as a member of the Regional Library Board.  All members need to be considering who could be her replacement.

D.  D. Crews made a motion to adjourn.  B. Harrington seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.
